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Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, April 3, 2014, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Andrew Tittler, Kristine Langdon, David Gorden, Brian McGrath and Sean Hoxie.
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:06 PM.
7:00 PM- Dedham Road Maintenance and Repair- Request for Determination of Applicability from the Town of Dedham Engineering Department for routine maintenance and repair of existing roadways throughout the Town. RDA 2014- 01

Jason Mammone, Director of Engineering was present for the hearing. He explained that the Town is proposing the replacement of three catch basins, the installation of three eliminators, as well as the realignment of an existing catch basin to improve treatment. Mr. Civian asked why they plan to use eliminators instead of snouts. Mr. Mammone responded that the eliminators are easier to install.

Agent O’Connell asked Mr. Mammone to add eliminators to the catch basins that are not within the jurisdiction but still have impact on the resource area.

Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability with conditions as proposed by Agent O’Connell, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA.

7:18 PM- 370 Common St., Northeastern University – Request for an amendment to an existing Order of Conditions from Northeastern University, to replace an existing running track around the new artificial turf field hockey field, as well as associated stormwater management. (DEP# 141-0448). Continued from March 20th 

Mr. Civian made a motion to further continue the hearing until the April 17th meeting, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA.
 
750 Providence Highway- Notice of Intent from David Spiegel for the redevelopment of a 7.5 acre parcel containing a freestanding retail building and 28 additional parking spaces while filling and replicating an area of Bordering Vegetated Wetlands (DEP# 141-0465) Continued from March 20th

Matt Smith was present from Norwood Engineering. Mr. Smith explained that the plans include eliminating the entire driveway that connects the TGI Friday’s parking lot to the Dunkin Donuts parking lot, and to reconnect the wetlands surrounding the driveway. Mr. Smith explained his plans to add additional LID components including an electric vehicle charging station, and a green roof. They also are proposing to increase the flood storage, increase the amount of land under water body, and to restore and upgrade the wetlands. The impervious surface would only be increased by 1%.

There was a presentation by Greener by Design on the proposed green roof. It was explained that a well functioning green roof should reduce stormwater runoff by over 70%. Mr. Smith explained that this project is planned to be a demonstration project, with the green roof visible from the street.

Agent O’Connell commented that she would want to see a plant list for the green roof.

Matt Smith explained that they designed 4 different rain gardens on the site, and that the overflow ties into existing drain line. 

Paul McManus, Environmental Scientist, was present from Ecotech. Mr. McManus was responsible for the delineation of the wetlands. Mr. McManus described the resource areas, and explained how he 
felt that the project can meet the performance standards for the individual resource areas. 

Mr. Civian explained that as a starting point, the Commissioners would list their comments, which could then be addressed at a later time. 

Mr. Civian commented that he would like to see them demonstrate where the replication would be occurring. 

Mr. Gorden asked if there would be changes to the T.G.I.F. property as well. Mr. Smith confirmed that the entire parking lot will be redone. Mr. Gorden also asked about the maintenance plan for the green roof, the orientation of the new building, how the solar panels would be placed in relation the sun, and the intended building use. Mr. Gorden asked if they have considered adding an observatory next to the building due to it being a demonstration project. Mr. Gorden asked if borings would be done on the property, if and what would be used for fill material, and how they plan to dispose of any hazardous material. Mr. Gorden commented on the relationship between having such a large open water body and mosquitoes. 

Mr. Tittler commented that the footprint of building on the plan and the solar presentation were not the same. He also commented that the dumpster appeared to be very close to the water.  

Ms. Bugay asked how the green roof would function in the winter and what the drainage provisions are in the design. Ms. Bugay also expressed concern with soil quality. 

Mr. McGrath asked for more information on work to be done close to the existing wetlands and how they plan to limit the impacts of that work. He added that he would also like to see a plan for managing water.

Ms. Langdon asked about the history of the connector road and why it would no longer be necessary.

Mr. Hoxie asked about the impacts to existing wildlife during the replication construction process.

Mr. Civian commented that there didn’t appear to be enough separation between the high groundwater and the BMPs. He asked about the depth of groundwater on the site. Mr. Civian also commented on the requirement to consider Low Impact Development.

Mr. Gorden asked who owns the road, and if there was any type of mutual ownership. He asked if the neighbors agree with taking the road out. Mr. Gorden also inquired about the number of parking spaces.  

Mr. Civian commented that the applicant should consider pervious pavement in the parking lot.

Mr. Smith responded that he would like to hear ideas on the overall design from the Commission. He explained that Mr. Spiegel owns the properties on both sides of the road. He also commented that they have adequate parking to meet the needs of both the new and existing building. The new building is planned to be used as retail space.

Agent O’Connell commented that she would like to walk the wetland boundaries. She asked if there is anything in the performance standards that prohibits the exchange of land under water for a roadway. Mr. Smith commented that they believe this project meets the standards. 

Mr. Gorden asked the applicant to make sure that all of the wetlands flags are current and visible.

Mr. Civian asked Agent O’Connell what the cost would be for a peer review. Agent O’Connell estimated it would be $5,000.

Mr. Civian made a motion to initiate a third party review for $5,000, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA.

The Commission scheduled a site-walk for 10:00 AM Saturday April 12th.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing until April 17th, seconded by Mr. Tittler. UA.
 
MassDOT I-95/University Ave- Notice of Intent from the Massachusetts Department of Transportation- Highway Division for improvements to the I-95 southbound ramp at University Avenue. (DEP# 141-0464)Continued from March 20th- 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing until April 17th at the applicants request, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA.
 
8:15 PM- Milton Crew/Dolan Center boat storage- Request for Determination of Applicability from John Rhee of the Friends of Milton Crew for the set up and storage of a 10’ x 50’ portable boat rack near the public access to the Charles River at the Dolan Recreation Center, 269 Common Street. RDA 2014-02

John Rhee was present to represent the Friends of Milton Crew. He explained his request for temporary boat storage on the site. 

Mr. Civian explained he would like to develop a blanket permitting process for the temporary structures such as this.

Mr. Civian requested that Mr. Rhee provide the Commission with a plot plan showing the exact location of the storage rack, including the measurements and distance to the river. He explained that they would also like to know the quantity of boats that would be stored at this location. Mr. Civian explained that these requests should also include signed approval by the land owner where applicable, and the date in as well as the date out. Upon leaving for the season, restoration would be needed to the impacted surface. 

Mr. McGrath noted that a condition should be added to the Negative Determination that would add dimensions to plot plan , add a limit to the number of boats and set a time limit for the season. Mr. Rhee explained the desired timing would be from March 15th – October 31st. 

Mr. Gorden commented on errors found on the application.

Mr. Tittler commented that he thinks this meets the standards for a Negative Determination, and that there is not a need for conditions to be placed on it.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability with the conditions discussed, seconded by Ms. Bugay. It was voted 5-2. (Mr. Gorden and Mr. Tittler were opposed)
 
Informal Items- 

280 Bridge St. –
Pat Forbes was present with her staff from Little Sprouts, LLC. They described a project with would include adding a playground and an external elevator to the site at 280 Bridge Street. They asked the Commission for their opinion on what should be submitted formally for review.  

Mr. Civian explained that they could file either an RDA of and NOI. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. McGrath made a motion to adjourn at 9:00 PM, seconded by Mr. Civian. UA.
 


image1.png




oleObject1.bin
[image: image1.png]‘- G’i 1, -
l.e ',‘i -,








